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Assessment Policy  
 
1  Introduction 
 
1.1 We believe that effective assessment provides information to improve teaching and learning. 

We give our children regular feedback on their learning so that they understand what it is that 
they need to do better. This allows us to base our lesson plans on a detailed knowledge of 
each pupil. We give parents regular reports on their child’s progress so that teachers, children 
and parents are all working together to raise standards for all our children. 

 
1.2 A timeline of assessment activities has been included at the end of this document to show 

when assessment activities take place during the year (Appendix 1). 
 
2 Aims and objectives 
 
2.1 The aims and objectives of assessment in our school are: 

• to enable our children to demonstrate what they know, understand and can do in their 
work; 

• to help our children understand what they need to do next to improve their work; 
• to allow teachers to plan work that accurately reflects the needs of each child; 
• to provide regular information for parents that enables them to support their child’s 

learning; 
• to provide the headteacher and governors with information that allows them to make 

judgements about the effectiveness of the school. 
 
3 Planning for assessment 
 
3.1 We are currently reviewing our curriculum planning cycle in order to enrich the curriculum and 

to make cross-curricular links. Some modified national schemes of work produced by QCA are 
still being used, although our curriculum review is aimed at producing more stimulating 
teaching than these schemes currently offer. All curricular plans relate back to the legal 
requirements set out in the National Curriculum (2000). Once our review has taken place the 
new curriculum map will be analysed to ensure appropriate curriculum coverage is taking place 
across the key stage. Teachers identify opportunities for assessment within each broad unit of 
work.  

 
3.2 We use the National Literacy Strategy and National Numeracy Strategy to support our 

teaching of English and Mathematics with some aspects being linked to topic work.  
 
3.3 We plan our lessons with clear learning objectives. We base these upon the teacher’s detailed 

knowledge of each child. We strive to ensure that all tasks set are appropriate to each child’s 
level of ability. We make a note of those individual children who do not achieve at the expected 
level for the lesson, and we use this information when planning for the next lesson. We also 
keep this information as a record of the progress made by the class. 

 
4 Target setting 
 
4.1 Targets for pupil progress are discussed and agreed by teachers at the start of each academic 

year. They are set by looking at previous pupil tracking information, Wakefield LA Colouring by 
Numbers (CBN) information and on initial teacher assessments made by the new teacher. 

 
4.2 Individual targets are discussed with children on a 1:1 basis and with parents, where 

necessary. Our marking scheme uses coloured highlighter pens to help children identify what 
they have achieved and what they need to learn next. 
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4.3 Teachers constantly monitor progress towards specific objectives. Support assistants are also 

encouraged to give feedback on pupil progress. Tracking grids for reading, writing and number 
are completed for each child in Key Stage One. These are completed on a termly basis. They 
are used to ensure that pupils are making appropriate progress during the year. Foundation 
Stage pupils follow the Early Learning Goals and their next steps of learning relate to the steps 
they have not yet achieved. Achievements are recorded in each child’s Foundation Stage 
Profile booklet. This is an ongoing process, which is constantly under review. 

  
4.4 CBN provides a link between the Foundation Stage Profile scores and tracking grids, which 

use National Curriculum levels of attainment. This allows predictive end of Key Stage One 
results to be plotted from the profile scores of reception age children. 

 
5 Recording 
 
5.1 Various methods of assessing a child’s learning are used at Crofton Infants’ School. It is not 

always necessary to keep a formal record on all of these assessments. We only record 
information that helps to fulfil the aims and objectives of this policy and information that affects 
future teaching and learning. The type and quantity of written records varies from subject to 
subject. 

 
5.2 Lessons are always planned with clear learning objectives. Records are made on planning 

sheets, noting pupils who fail to meet the learning objective or who achieve more than was 
planned, so that the needs of these pupils can be taken into account when planning future 
lessons. Where the majority of the class makes the planned progress there is no need to 
record this. We use our annotated lesson plans as a record of progress measured against 
learning objectives. Some teachers prefer to make their assessment notes in an assessment 
book, assessment file or electronic pupil record. Teachers are free to choose their own 
methods of recording so that systems are purposeful and bureaucracy is kept to a minimum. 
There is no requirement to have written assessment information for every lesson.  

 
5.3 All Key Stage One teachers keep records of guided reading sessions and records of spelling 

test results. Records are also kept on any assessment tests children carry out during the year. 
Key Stage One teachers also keep a summative record of progress in Science and ICT 
throughout the year, although the format of these records will need to be modified to reflect 
any changes we make in our curriculum review. Records of progress in the Foundation Stage 
are made in each child’s Foundation stage Profile Booklet. 

 
6 Reporting to parents 
 
6.1 We have a range of strategies that keep parents fully informed of their child’s progress in 

school. We encourage parents to contact the school if they have concerns about any aspect of 
their child’s work.  

 
6.2 We offer parents two formal opportunities to meet their child’s teacher. At the first meeting of 

the school year (October) we give parents generic targets for their child’s year group. This 
meeting usually deals with issues relating to how each child has settled in to their new class. 
Curricular targets may be discussed where specific issues have been identified. At the second 
meeting of the year (March) we evaluate each child’s progress so far. Discussion takes place 
around each child’s individual targets for improvement.  

 
6.3 During the summer term we give all parents a written report of their child’s progress and 

achievements during the year. In this report we also identify target areas for the next school 
year. We write individual comments on all subjects of the National Curriculum and on Religious 
Education. We also include an additional slip of paper for parental feedback. A third meeting 
may take place, by parental request, if there are issues to discuss relating to the report. 
Completed Foundation Stage Profile Booklets are available to parents of children in the 
Foundation Stage. 
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6.4 In reports for pupils in Year 2 we also provide details of the levels they achieved in the national 

tests and a comparison with national results from the previous year. 
 
6.5 We offer parents of pupils in Reception the opportunity to discuss the results of the Foundation 

Stage Profile Assessments with their child’s teacher. 
 
6.6 Each teacher gives parents a half-termly update that identifies the main areas of study for that 

particular class. In this update the teacher identifies how parents can support any elements of 
the work during the term. 

 
7  Feedback to pupils 
 
7.1 We believe that feedback to pupils is very important, as it tells them how well they have done 

and what they need to do next in order to improve their work. We have an agreed code for 
marking, as this ensures that we all mark in the same way. Please see our marking policy. 

 
7.2 We give children verbal feedback on their work whenever possible. We usually do this when 

the children are working during the lesson although we sometimes give feedback on a 
particular lesson at the beginning of the next one. When lesson time does not allow for verbal 
feedback, we may write comments on the children’s work. We give written comments to 
children of all ages. We do not always aim these comments at the children; quite often we 
write something that is useful to both parents and teachers. Comments may identify progress 
towards lesson objectives, offer suggestions for future improvement or do both. There is no 
requirement for every piece of work to give written feedback, particularly when verbal feedback 
has already been given. 

 
7.3 We encourage the children to make comments about their own work and positive comments 

about the work of fellow pupils. 
 
7.4 We allow time at the beginning of lessons involving workbooks for the children to absorb any 

comments written on their work. We do this to ensure that the time our teachers spend 
marking really has an impact on the children’s work. The teacher will endeavour to read written 
comments to younger children, who may not be able to read comments for themselves. 

 
8 Consistency 
 
8.1 Moderation activities take place at termly staff meetings. Writing is most commonly moderated 

as a staff; this is an area where teachers constantly need to be in agreement about teacher 
assessment levels for tracking progress to be effective. Work in other subjects is also 
scrutinised to fit in with whole school developments or the work of subject leaders. Subject 
leaders use the national exemplification materials to make judgements about the levels of the 
children’s work. All our teachers discuss these levels, so that they have a common 
understanding of the expectations in each subject. By doing this we ensure that we make 
consistent judgements about standards in the school. 

 
 
9 Monitoring and review 
 
9.1 Our assessment co-ordinator, David Lord, is responsible for monitoring the implementation of 

this policy. Co-ordinator time is used to inspect samples of the children’s work and to observe 
the policy being implemented in the classroom. 

 
Signed: 
 
 
 
Date:


